Honors Board Minutes

10 February, 2006

The Direktor got the meeting started at 1:30.

Attending were: Mark Jacobs, Shawn Brown (HSO rep), Alec Lindsey, Bill Knox, Don Dreisbach, and Frankie McCormick.  Robert Goodrich was in the Chair.

The agenda was approved with no complaints.  

Dreisbach offered to take minutes.  

Shawn Brown reported on the activities of the HSO.  They will sponsor a forum in spring and some university issue, possibly on Foreign Languages.  She also requested that a lower class Honors Student be added to the Board.  It was so moved and passed without dissent.   

That was the only real item of business.  The rest of the meeting was mainly informational.  
Retention of Freshmen: We lost only one, which is quite good.  There was some speculation as to why we were so successful.  Perhaps taking fewer marginal students.  Nobody suggested that it had anything to do with my absence from the classroom.  
We discussed a proposal to make AIS 435 an Honors course.  Discussion ended when we decided that there was no evidence that anybody might really take the course.  

We discussed a speaker for the University Honors Banquet.  No conclusion was reached, but it was suggested that next year we get working on this earlier.  

There was some discussion of allowing American Sign Language to be used to meet the Language requirement.  There was no formal vote, but the general weight of opinion seemed to be, “Sure, why not?”  

We discussed changing the due date for contracts making courses Honors courses.  

Information:  

SN 314 is an Honors course.  Students and teacher will travel to Peru in March.  Our fearless Direktor will go along to provide protection.  

Upper Mid-West Honors Conference will be in St. Cloud in March.

University Honors Banquet will be 14 April.

Honors Program Banquet will be 4 April.  

The NCHC (and I don’t really know what that is) will meet in Philadelphia 15-19 November.  (I assume that is in Pennsylvania, not Mississippi.)

The meeting ground to a halt at 2:44.

We will gather again for fellowship, deep discussion, and witness on 17 March.

Submitted more or less respectfully by Don Dreisbach
